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President’s Corner

It looks like we're off to another great year in
North Shoal Creek! We have already seen our
neighborhood pull together over the proposed
AISD school boundary change from Anderson
to Lanier High. It’s always exciting to see how
our neighborhood can efféect change. Many
thanks to all of you who worked so hard to keep
our kids in Anderson. Also, a big thank-you to
the AISD school board for listening to the ma-
jority voice of our neighborhood.

We are fortunate to live In a neighborhood
with so many positive qualities. Our central
location is convenient to shopping, hospitals,
schools, churches, and major traffic arteries.
We are also lucky enough to have neighbors
whotakepride in the appearance of their homes
and yards. Not only does this allow us to enjoy
a good quality of life, but it also shows up in our
ballooning property values. If you haven’t no-
ticed, central Austin has become a very desit-
able place to live. Properties in neighborhoods
such as Tarrytown, Allandale, and Crestview
are selling at all-time highs. A realtor recently
told me that our neighborhood is the next cen-
tral Austin area waiting to be discovered.

To make our neighborhood an even better
place to live, I believe the NSCNA should focus
on the following issues this year:

Traffic. Several areas in our neighborhood
are badly affected by outside traffic patterns.
We need to continue pushing the City of Austin

See President’s, page 2

Neighborhood Rallies to
Keep Anderson High

Protesting a proposed AISD boundary plan that
would have sent neighborhood high school stu-
dents to Lanier instead of Anderson, residents of
North Shoal Creek banded together with the Pil-
low Elementary PTA to convince school officials
to return the neighborhood to Anderson High.
Theirefforts were rewarded on February 25, when
the school board formally voted to readjust the
boundary plan for our neighborhood, allowing
Pillow students to remain at Anderson.

Many people in the neighborhood, even those
withoutchildren in the AISD school system, were
alarmed by the change to Lanier, and some were
convinced that it would lower property values.
The mostvocal objections, however, were based on
considerations of distance, tradition, and diver-
sity. Dozens of people spoke at the Town Hall
meeting held at Anderson High on February 2,
pointing out that Lanier is farther away from our
neighborhood and more difficult to reach than
Anderson; that our neighborhood has attended
Anderson for more than 20 years, and many par-
ents who graduated from Anderson bought homes
in North Shoal Creek so that their children could
also attend; and that removing Pillow, one of the
more economically and racially diverse schools in
NW Austin, from Anderson would decrease diver-
sity at Anderson, which is predominantly whaite.
Moreover, protesters argued, AISD’s own num-
bers showed that, under the new plan, Anderson
would be under-enrolled while Lanier would be
overcapacity. See Neighborhood, page 2
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for help in traffic control measures. We also
need people to help with the traffic commit-
tee on these problems.

Crime. We need tore-institute the Crime
Watch program in our neighborhood with
education and new signs.

Zoning. We should continue to monitor
all zoning requests for businesses surround-
ing our neighborhood. We do have a say in
what types of businesses operate in our area.

Over the years our neighborhood asso-
ciation hasbenefited everyone wholives here.
It can continue to help ensure a good quality
of life, but we need your help to make that
happen. Please contact me if you can spare a
little time to serve on any of our committees.

At our next neighborhood meeting we
will meet our new Austin Police Department
representative, Officer Jim Riley, and dis-

cuss ways to implement a Neighborhood

Chuck Crane

NSCNA President

then.

Newman Landscapes
presents

“Do It Yourself” Landscaping

) We will provide you with:
Designe, Plants Delivered to Your Home,
Moteriale for Planting, and
Professional Advice

Installation Available Upon Request

Call 512-989-8896

Neighborhood Rallies to
Keep Anderson High

Continued from page 1

The strong showing at the Town Hall
meeting, coupled with a letter-writing and-

-phone-call campaign to school board mem-

bers and the display throughout the neigh-
borhood of numerous signs reading “Keep
Our Kids In Anderson,” helped convince the
board to undo the change. Pam Penick

Yard of the Month

¥

Congratulations to our latest Yard of the
Month winners, and thanks for making our
neighborhood a more beautiful place to live.
September: Gerald and Kimberly Costello
and family of 8406 Daleview Drive

Millway Drive
November: Terre Price and Marshall
Grimes of 8808 Little Laura Drive
December: Harold and Bernice Anderson
of 2802 Benbrook Drive
January: Gary and Dot Davis of 8210
Rockwood Lane
February: Janis and Alton Blackburn of
7930 Rockwood Lane
March: Carl & Eunice Erickson of 8700
Little Laura Drive

We welcome nominations for Yard of the
Month. Call Tina Huckabee at 453-6953.
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Watch program. Ilook forward to seeingyou October: Craig and Melissa Russellof 8608 =



The Stats Are In!

Here are the 1998 Austin Multiple Listing Statistics
for the North Shoal Creek Area.

1998 vs. 1997

« Number of homes sold 24 37
» Avg. price per sq. ft. $78.62 $74.23
 Avg. days on the market 24 45
. Highest resale price $141,500 $153,500
 Lowest resale price $79,500 $80,000

Information deemed reliable but not. guaranteed.

So far this year (Jan. 1 - Feb. 28) we have had 5 homes close
: ‘at an average of $82.23 per sq. f1.,
with an average of only 14 days on the market.

Inventory in the Austin area is at a 4 year low!
9”4 REMEMBER To Keep Your Foundation Watered In Drought Conditions!

9
¢ Our neighborhood appreciated 5.91% from 1997. Your
home may be worth more than you think! Let me show
you how to make the most-from your home. For a free
no hassle market analysis of your property, call me!

Peggy Little

JB Goodwin Realtors
502-7833
www.reailtorauvstin.com
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“Ihe Grapevine

New Playscapes for Pillow
Delayed Again
For the second time since last fall, the re-
placement of Pillow’s aging playground
equipmenthasbeen delayed. Frank Hodges,
of the Austin Parks and Recreation Dept.,
attributes the latest delay to a fire at the
factory that was to have supplied the play-
ground equipment. He estimates that con-
struction will start in late April or May and
will be completed in approximately 60 days.

Dumpster Noise in the Wee Hours
Are you being awakened by dumpster noise
or parking lot vacuum cleanersbetween the
hours of 10 p.m. and 6 a.m.? Call Ms. Vera
Bruce, City of Austin Noise Ordinance En-

forcement, at 499-1955. Or fax your com-
plaint to her at 499-1999. Chuck Crane says
she’s a nice lady who gets results.

Call the Test-Driving/Speeding
“Hotline”
Town North Autoplex has pledged to reduce
test-drives and speeding by itsemployees on
our streets. If you see cars with dealer plates
from Town North speeding in our neighbor-
hood, call Town North employee Dick Grimes
immediately to file a complaint, noting a
description of the vehicle and the date, time,
and nature of the infraction. His phone num-
ber 1s 832-1430. If he cannot be reached at
this number, try him at Town North’s main
number, which is 451-7411.

“Call Before You Dig”
Is the Law

State law now requires that, priorto digging,
a homeowner or contractor must give utih-
ties owners a minimum of 48 hours notice,
excluding Saturday and Sunday. A state-
wide toll-free number is available, and your
call will notify all utilities that provide elec-
tricity, gas, telephone, or cable television
that digging is to take place. The phone
numberis 1-800-545-6005.

It will then be the utility owner’s respon-
sibility to locate all buried lines in the area

specified by the excavator.
From At Your Doorstep,

City of Austin Newsletter
Paged

- _FreeMap Promotes
Bicycling in Austin

The City of Austin is offering the Austin
Bicycle Map free to the public to encourage
residents to ride bicycles as a form of trans-
portation. The map rates bicycle routes on
the ease or difficulty of bicycling on certain
streets. People who aren’t comfortableriding
in heavy traffic can use the ratings to locate
routes that utilize neighborhood streets to
get to most parts of the city.

The map includes a number of safety tips,
including riding tips for beginners and how
to use signal detector loops at intersections.
State ‘and city rules for bicycling also are
included.

The map is available at bicycle shops and
atthe city’s Bicycle and Pedestrian Program
office at 505 Barton Springs Road, Eighth
Floor in One Texas Center. For more infor-

mation, call 499-7240.
From At Your Doorstep
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Use Your Head: Wear a Bicycle Helmet

I took a spill a few months ago while riding a
bicycle and met the pavement up close and
personal. I bruised a shoulder, cracked some
ribs, and felt my head bounce off the pave-

Some riders think it’s not cool to wear a
helmet. The reality is that not wearing a
helmet is a very dumb move. Don’t bruise
your head; use it. Wear a helmet and make

ment. sure it fits. Dallas Maham

Fortunately, however, I was wearing a
properly fitting helmet. The helmet cracked
upon impact, but I escaped without even a -
headache. If not for the helmet, I'm sure I % % %
would have suffered a concussion, at the
least. It could have been much worse.

Curio Corner
‘BooKks
Rare, Out-of-Print,
Children’s Ilustrated,

The Cat's Ny
374-1467

s Home TLLC for Delines

Bonded fo-z Yoitr proteetion

Cook Books, Modern 1st

Jerry Schmidt  (512) 371-0201
7301 Bumet Road Ste. 103
Auslin, Texas 78757

INCOME TAX PREPARATION

INDIVIDUAL PARTNERSHIP
CORPORATE ESTATE AND TRUST
STATE INCOME TAXES
(RESIDENT, NONRESIDENT & PART-YEAR RESIDENT)
IRS REPRESENTATION, BOOKKEEPING
& FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
OVER 20 YEARS EXPERIENCE
S0. oF HWY 183 BETWEEN SHOAL CREEK & BURNET RD

DAVID B. GARING
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT
454-19156

Your Netthberheod Siters

Alyss dacobsen and Vickt Mckvoy
1541816 152- T30

Avallable most any time = All ages

"Qapereitter Costitication” from Qefon Good Heslth Sthoot

IT Is AT MAlL Boxes ETc.
We take your business seriously with convenient, friendly services.
UPS AND FEDEYX SHIPPING
UPS Ground, and UPS and FEDEX Overnight or 27 Day

CUSTOM PACKAGING
Any Size, Any Shape

PACKAGING MATERIALS
Boxes, Packaging Peanuts, Tape, Etc.

PRIVATE MAILBOX SERVICE
With 24-Hour Secured Access

COPIES - FAX - STAMPS - ETC., ETC., ETC.

7301 Burnet Road Centennial Center
467-8890 FAX 467-7616

Hours: M-F 9:00 AM - 6:00 PM
Sat. 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM

North Central
Anderson

Z —

* MBE next to
Drug Emporium

Justin

Gregnlawn

Bumel

Koenig
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North Village Library’s
Future Uncertain

Last November citizens approved Proposi-
tion 4 on the bond ballot, which included
replacing North Village Library (which has
been a rental unit and subject to closure for
27years)with a permanent, city-owned build-
ing. That’s the good news.

Unfortunately for the neighborhoods that
use this library, the city manager recently
postponed construction of the new library
until atleast 2006. In fact, the city manager,
while moving forward with land purchases
for other libraries, recommended delaying
the purchase of land for North Village.

North Village patrons protested his deci-
sion, arguing that 27 years has been long
enough to wait for permanent library ser-
vice. City council members Gus Garcia, Jackie
Goodman, Beverly Griffith, Willie Lewis, and

Bill Spelman agreed. Accordingly, the city
council has directed the city manager to
start looking now for a permanent location.

However, the city manager has abackup
plan. He isrecommending that, even ifland
18 purchased, the North Village Library not
be built until 2006 or later. This sounds
crazy until you realize that the city hasn’t
yet broken ground on the Windsor Village
Library rental replacement, which the vot-
ers approved in 1992, seven years ago.

It may take a decade to get North Village
built, if it's built at all, unless its supporters
rally now and convince the city council to
approve funding this summer for the design
work to be done in the coming year. If you
would like to help out, contact Chip Harris at

458-2488. Chip Harris
President, (;{-estvi_ew Nei ghborhood Assoc.

THANK Yod,
NORTH SHOAL CREEK,
FOR RALLYING TO

KEEP OUR KIDS [N ANDERSON!

Thanks also to the Pillow PTA and to the AISD School Board

ABC,

S

\
N
~

Working together, we made a difference.

Paid for by the North Shoal Creek Neighborhood Association
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Officers Elected;

NSCNA Opposes

School Boundary Change

Minutes of the January 28, 1999,
NSCNA Annual Meeting

Outgoing president Dallas Maham called
the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and asked
officers Chuck Crane and Steven Weintraub
to give brief reports, which they did. Dallas
said there were no pending or proposed zon-
ing changes that would affect our neighbor-
hood. John Migl, head of the nominating
committee, presented the candidates for the
1999 election of officers. Elections were then
held for the new officers, all of whom were
running unopposed.

The membérship voted to elect the follow-
ing officers:

President: Chuck Crane

Vice President: Mark Palitza
Secretary: Jo McFerren

Treasurer: Steven Weintraub

Board of Directors (formerly known as

Steering Committee):

Margo Courreges Pam Penick

Donna Eagar Beverly Schlegel

Margaret Flaniken = Monte Simpson

Felicia Morrison
The new officers were introduced.

Dallas announced that AISD had re-
drawn the high school attendance bound-
aries for our neighborhood, resulting in a
change from Anderson High to Lanier High.

He introduced Susan Johnson and Julia
Menegay, of the Pillow Elementary PTA,
who stated that the PTA opposed the change
from Anderson to Lanier. They explained
why and asked people to sign their petition
against the change. Phyllis Milstead and
Steven Weintraub, interested members of
the NSCNA, also spoke on this issue.

After a general discussion, Mark Palitza
motioned that the NSCNA officially oppose
the boundary change. The motion was sec-
onded by numerous members. The member-
ship voted, and, by an overwhelming
majority, the motion passed.

The membership also voted to reimburse
Steven Weintraub for $200 he had spent on
yard signs (and given away throughout the
neighborhood) opposing the change.

New president Chuck Crane then asked
members to become involved in the neigh-
borhood by volunteering to serve on a com-
mittee. A brief discussion about traffic
problems and noise pollution followed.

Chuck called for a meeting of the board of
directors after the general meeting. There
being no further business, the meeting was

adjourned. Phy!lis Milstead
Outgoing Secretary

Name:

Join the Neighborhood Association Today!

Please complete this coupon and mail it with a check for $13.00 (made out to the North Shoal Creek
Neighborhood Association) to Steven Weintraub, Treasurer, 8709 Stillwood Lane, Austin, TX 78757.

Phone:

Address:

Please check one: Renewal:

I Dues may be paid in the middle of the year, but they will be due again the following January.

New Member:

Please note that dues are collected annually for the period January through December.

h----—__--------—__---—_——----_-—-—_-—‘
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Pam Crane
Chuck Crane

“Take root in Central Texas’

Crane Custom
Landscape

Design e Installation

(512) 323-6151
Fax (512) 323-6265

Officers
President - Chuck Crane: 451-1644
Vice President- Mark Palitza: 459-1036
Secretary - JoMcFerren: 451-2752
Treasurer - Steven Weintraub: 453-6953

‘By-Laws - John Migl: 452-3482
Newsletter-Pam Penick; 302-3467
Traffic- DonnaEagar: 467-9046

North Shoal Creek Neighborhood Association

www.main.org/nscna

Board of Directors
Margo Courreges: 454-6654 PamPenick:302-3467
DonnaEagar: 467-9046 Beverly Schlegel: 419-1053
Margare tFlaniken: 459-5522 Montie J. Simpson: 459-0595
Felicia Morrison: 451-2552

Committee Chairpersons

Yard of the Month - Tina Huckabee: 453-6953
Zoning- Dallas Maham: 452-3673

NorthShoal Creek Neighborhood Association

8509 Daleview Drive
Austin, Texas 78757

Page8

PRESORTED
STANDARD
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
AUSTIN, TX
PERMIT NO. 272

The NSC Newsletter



	page 1.jpg
	page 2.jpg
	page 3.jpg
	page 4.jpg
	page 5.jpg
	page 6.jpg
	page 7.jpg
	page 8.jpg

